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An Active Learning Trust Academy 

Isle of Ely Primary School
Learning, Growing, Achieving Together

LOCAL GOVERNING BODY MINUTES OF MEETING

Tuesday 29th March 2022, held remotely on Microsoft Teams
	Present:




Gemma Tuck (Chair)
Matt Rooke
Allan Sanderson

Richard Whymark

David Monk
Mary Sweeney

Mandy Marsh
Bryony Surtees (Head Teacher)
Neil Lloyd (Deputy Head Teacher)

Liz Wright (Clerk)

	Apologies:
Stephanie Peachey


	


	Item
	Agenda Item
	Action

	1.0
1.1
	Apologies for absence
The apologies above were accepted. 
	 

	2.0

2.1
	Pecuniary and other interests 

There were none for this meeting.  The blank ‘Declaration of Pecuniary Interests’ form and procedure is on GovernorHub – all governors to complete their annual declaration and return to Liz.
	ALL

	4.0
4.1
	Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 14th December 2022
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.  
	

	4.2
	The scheduled meeting did not take place on 8th February as it was not quorate.  In lieu of the meeting, governor questions and answers were circulated.
	

	4.3
	BS urged governors to come and see the school in action and see for themselves that the answers given triangulate with the data.  Governors are very welcome to come into school and talk to leaders and children, and see the environment.
	

	5.0
	Head Teacher’s report
	

	5.1
	The report was circulated in advance of the meeting.
	

	5.2
	Ukraine - The Kindness Council had suggested a non-uniform to raise funds for Unicef to support people affected by the war in Ukraine; £2,200 was raised, and approximately 4 truckloads of clothes, food and goods were taken to the Ukraine border.
	

	5.3
	Attendance – continues to be above national (92%), our overall attendance is currently 94.29%.
	

	5.4
	Wellbeing – The latest staff survey found that 94% of staff felt supported at work, and 97% felt that SLT created a space for staff to raise issues.  The wellbeing meetings/walks carried out by SLT were valued by staff.
	

	5.5
	AS asked regarding bullying: where parents have been informed, is there feedback to confirm they feel the school has successfully dealt with the situation? 
BS replied that incidents are initially dealt with by SLT to determine whether it is bullying or should be dealt with under the behaviour policy.  All action is recorded on My Concern, including contact with both parents.  Protective or educational consequences are put in place depending on the situation.
	

	5.6
	AS asked what after school club provision was available to those on lower incomes.

BS replied that a range of extra-curricular activities were run by a number of providers.  A recent parent survey asking for suggestions had resulted in a new drama club and French club.  A teacher runs the choir.  Those in receipt of pupil premium can use the funding to contribute to the cost.
	

	5.7
	SEF – This was updated in January 2022, we have assumed the school is still ‘good’.  MM asked who had been involved in the process and how the gradings were arrived at.
BS replied that SLT have been scrutinising the grade descriptors and applying them to our school setting.  SLT also met with ex HMI inspector Tim Bristow to work on the ‘Behaviour and Attitudes’ area of the SEF. 
	

	5.8
	SLT have worked through the ‘Quality of Education’ and ‘Personal Development’ areas of the SEF and graded them ‘good’.  They will continue to work through the ‘Leadership and Management’ and ‘Early Years’ sections.
	

	5.9
	Middle leaders and subject leaders are being upskilled through CPD, coaching and mentoring.
	

	5.10
	AS identified that 90% of EYFS took part in Remote Learning and asked whether any gaps in the 10% been identified and/or addressed?
BS replied that these children were now in year 1 and most gaps have been addressed through Quality First Teaching.  They are a smaller cohort.  Other gaps are being addressed through APDR targets, School-Led tutoring and first day interventions.
	

	5.11
	AS asked about the lack of progress in KS1 Maths & KS2 Writing scoring across 2 terms?
BS clarified that progress had been made, and Spring term data was not yet available as this week is assessment week.  KS1 outcomes inform KS2 targets, and GLD outcomes inform KS1 targets.
	

	5.12
	AS asked about the difference in the projected costs for supply staffing, compared to actual expenditure?

LW clarified that this was due to the popularity of the nursery, and growth in capacity.  A teacher was taken on long term supply to facilitate this, and the income received as a result offsets this cost.
	

	5.13
	MM asked if the safeguarding figure of 86 was accumulative, and whether there were any trends?

BS confirmed the figure was accumulative, and comparing data from previous years on My Concern, the issues were similar; physical abuse, sexualised behaviour, challenges at home, and wellbeing.
	

	5.14
	MM asked what outcomes in KS2 were predicted, based on the assessment data, and how confident are you that you are on track to meet predictions?

BS outlined from the current data, the predictions/targets as follows;

Reading – current 77%, target 88%

Writing – current 66%, target 74%

Maths – current 77%, target 86%

This will be our first set of SATs results, as the 2020 cohort did not sit the tests.  BS was confident that there was capacity with the cohort to achieve at least the national standard.
	

	5.15
	MM asked what the top 3 strengths of teaching and learning at the school are.
BS replied;

· We have a consistent approach to the curriculum; staff effectively scaffold the learning at all levels so that it is not capped.

· Children have greater knowledge gained through our ambitious curriculum
· We are an inclusive school; all the children in Beetle class have made progress.
	

	5.16
	MM asked what are most pressing needs in developing teaching and learning.
BS replied;

· To ensure that every subject is taught as comprehensively as History and Art.

· Working scientifically across the school needs developing.

· Developing thinking and deepening learning; ensuring that ‘in the moment’ feedback is impactful.

· Spelling is an area of focus, to lead to an impact on writing.  
	

	5.17
	BS added that wellbeing remained a high priority across the school, and was a cross cutting theme through the school, rather than a concern.  We have worked hard to ensure that wellbeing is prioritised through the initiatives we have put in place.  The most recent survey saw an improvement in responses.
	

	6.0
	RACE Charter Mark
	

	6.1
	NL talked through the RACE Charter Mark (Race And Conscious Equality) and the governance issues.  Applying for and achieving the charter mark demonstrates our commitment to actions and improvements in relation to race equality in all aspects of our work, as educators, employers and community leaders.
	

	6.2
	The first step is to audit areas of the charter, identifying strengths across our practice, and an action plan for development.  There are six elements of the Race And Conscious Equality Charter Mark Framework. These are: 

· Race at Work Charter 
· Assessing Equality 
· Leadership & Management 
· Conscious Curriculum 
· Professional Development 
· Stakeholder Engagement 
	

	6.3
	We have identified strengths in our anti-racists pedagogy and representation in the curriculum.  Work has begun through pupil voice, and data mapping our baseline.
We should recognise and be aware of our privilege spots, for example, our staff and governors are mostly white.
	

	6.4
	A discussion was held around how to identify, demonstrate and evaluate our commitment to the action plan, such as looking at other examples, networks, and support from the Trust.  The LGB also discussed practical steps, e.g. an audit of curriculum books, signage, recruitment etc.
	

	6.5
	NL outlined that some of this work was already underway;
· Use of Lyfta programme as a resource to assist with accessing different cultures and bringing them to life.

· Audit of curriculum areas

· Work with pupil voice on representation within the school

· Recruitment data; we have identified that East Cambs is statistically the least diverse LA in Cambridgeshire, however our staffing data indicates that we are over representative of the community.  There is more work to do within recruitment to ensure we continue to over represent, such as our blind shortlisting process and casting a wider net for vacancy adverts.
	

	6.6
	MM offered to share an ‘Equality Impact Assessment’ template, used in the NHS. She will send this to LW.
	MM

	6.7
	RW offered to support with work and staff training around unconscious bias.  RW added that we should also consider diversity, wider than race, within the public sector equality duty and protected characteristics.
	

	6.8
	NL stressed that race is the starting point, and that our commitment to diversity will be all encompassing.
	

	6.8
	Governors present agreed that we should demonstrate commitment through a commitment statement for the website, and appointing a diversity governor.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.
	ALL

	7.0
	Policy Review
	

	7.1
	· Enforced Closure Policy – approved
· Pupil Premium Policy – to be re-tabled
· Attendance Policy - approved
	LW

	8.0
	Any other business
	

	8.1
	None
	

	8.1
	The date for the next meeting will be Tuesday 24th May 2022.  Further dates are as follows;
· Tues 12th July 2022

· Tuesday 18th Oct 2022
	

	10.0

10.1
	Items for future agendas

· Governor visits programme.
· Pupil Premium Policy

· RACE Charter Mark

· Tour of the school
	


The meeting closed at 1950
Green – Governor questions/comments
Red - actions
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